





Ibrox Primary School and Nursery Class
46 Hinshelwood Drive

Glasgow

G51 2XP

Tel: 0141 427 0922

Email: headteacher@ibrox-pri.glasgow.sch.uk

29/09/23

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of Ibrox Primary School and Nursery,

It was lovely to welcome all the children back to school today after a longer break than we expected.

We have a busy few weeks coming up at Ibrox. I have outlined the details below. A family learning event has been organised on Friday 6th October at 1.45pm (as previously notified in the August newsletter). This will give families the chance to come into school and find out all about your child's learning in Term 1, especially all the work the classes have been doing on Children's Rights. There will be tea/coffee available in the family room. We will also be asking for some feedback on our Curriculum Rationale. I hope lots of you can make it.

Parents of children who went to Blairvadach are invited to a "celebration" on Thursday 5th October at 2.30pm in the hall. The children will be presented with a gift from Blairvadach at this event.

I am sending an overview of important dates for throughout the year along with this newsletter which I hope you find helpful.

I am also sending out the first "Improvement Newsletter" of the year. I will send this out each term so you are kept informed of the work going on in the school and nursery.

of the contract the street of the street of the same and the

As always, thank you for your continued support.

Fiona Young

Head Teacher

Staff Update

As you know, Ms Finlayson has now left to start her new job. I am delighted to share that Mrs Chalmers has been appointed Acting Depute Head while Ms Finlayson is on

secondment.

This appointment means that we now have a vacant Principal Teacher post. This job has been advertised today with a closing date of 15th October. It is likely that the interviews for this will take place at the end of October. While this is on going we have Eleanor Smith (supply teacher) covering the vacancy.

We hope Miss Smith will enjoy being part of #TeamIbrox

Family Learning Event

Come along to the school on FRIDAY 6th OCTOBER

at 1.45pm

to find out what your child has been learning about in Term 1.

Tea/coffee & refreshments will be available.

Our

Pre-Loved Shop will also be open.

Read Write Inc

We have purchased a new reading resource called Read Write Inc. This is very exciting but before we can begin to use it we need to ensure all staff are trained.

On Wednesday 4th October lots of our teaching staff and support staff will be being trained in how to use it.

This means your child's class will have a different teacher on this day. The classes who will not have their own teacher on this day are -

P1, P2/1, P2, P3, P4 and P5.

School Uniform Needed

We are always looking for pre-loved uniform for our swap shop. If you have anything that you do not need, that is in good condition, please leave it at the school office.

Also, we sometimes have to change children at school. We have run out of pants for nursery / P1-3 children. If you have any that are in good condition, please leave at the school office.

YOUR HELP IS MUCH APPRECIATED



Lost Property

We have lots of items that have been lost over the past few weeks. If you have any clothes or jackets at home that don't belong to your child could you please return them to the school?

Also, it would be VERY HELPFUL if you could name your child's clothing so if it does go missing we can find it more easily.

THANK YOU!

Playeround

Please remember, adults should not be in the playground before or after school unless looking to speak to a member of management, going into the school to drop off in P1 or to go to the office. Thank you.



Our breakfast club is open from 8am each day. The cost is £2. For any additional children the cost is £1. Children who attend breakfast club are supervised until 8.45am when they go outside.

School Lunches

School lunches are free for all children in P1-5. The cost of a school lunch for children in P6&7 who pay is £1.90. The dinner hall is now "cash free" - ParentPay should be used to pay for lunch. ParentPay should also be used to order your child's lunch.

NUT FREE SCHOOL

Can I please remind all families that we are a nut free school.

Please DO NOT send your child to school with any foods
containing nuts. We really appreciate your support with this
matter as it will ensure our children with allergies are kept safe.